TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of AGM held on 21st April 2022
7.30 pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier, Chair
Geoff Whitbourn, Treasurer
Pat Fulford, Rentals Administrator
Todd Canton
Linda Crawford
John Ling
1. Apologies for Absence
David Laming
2. 
Minutes of Last AGM
The minutes of the last AGM held on 17th April 2019 were checked at the May 2019 
meeting and were now agreed as a true record. 
3. 
Introduction by Chairman
Because of the pandemic, it has been three years since our last AGM.
With the hall shut down, we had no meetings after March 2020 until June 2020
except for a meeting in October 2020.
4.
Summary of Year by Chairman
We obviously suffered a severe loss of rental income during the pandemic, but we were pressured into taking up one of the recovery grants offered, and overall our financial situation remains sound, but I will leave the details until the report on the accounts.
Normal operation of the hall is gradually being restored, with rental income picking up.  Accounts and Charity returns have been done throughout as normal. The Under 5’s has been running more or less throughout the pandemic.
Several projects were in the pipeline when the pandemic struck, but we were able to complete them in the early days. The trees in the Scout Hut playground were trimmed back, and one was removed completely because it was in danger of falling on to the Scout Hut. The acoustic fence was installed alongside our next door neighbour. After problems with previous refurbishments of the main hall floor, we changed contractor, and had it done again. It obviously did not get much wear during the pandemic, but it is standing up very well as we pick up speed again, and has attracted many glowing comments. The redecoration program was also completed, and again has attracted complimentary comments. The hall is in very good condition.
This year, the hall has passed its centenary, having been opened in January 1922. To mark the occasion we thanked the hall supporters by doing an extra draw for the Supporters Club and by providing a discount on 2022 rents to those who were also renters in 2019. We have received a number of appreciative  thank you letters.
We must thank all the members of the committee, particularly Geoff (accounts) and Pat (rentals). Thanks also to Lisa Bove (Supporters Club), Frankie Mortimore (website), Peter George (Accounts examiner), Jane Warehand (resident caretaker), and our trustees.
Although we have lost a number of village stalwarts since 2019, we must particularly note the sad loss of Ben Roberts and Jean Canton, both enthusiastic members of our committee, and of Denis Compton who worked closely with Todd Canton on the Jumble Sales.
And thanks to Jim Hall, who has recently resigned from the committee, but who made an invaluable contribution to looking after the hall, and still provides help when needed.
The pandemic also decimated our regular events, but our thanks go to Nadia Perkins and Lyndsey Frawley (2019 fete) , Todd Canton (autumn 2019 Jumble Sale), Marie St Pier (film nights),  and Linda Crawford (book sales); and to all the helpers in their teams.
A special thanks to Todd Canton for the many jumble sales that he organised along with his wife Jean. The profits from these sales were a major contribution to our present financial wellbeing. Best wishes to Mike Purser, who has taken over organising the Jumble Sales, but has been thwarted by the pandemic so far.
5.
Accounts for the year ended 31st December 2021
GW.  In my report on 2020 I suggested that the unexpected surplus would be unlikely to occur in 2021 and that has proved to be the case. As in 2020, the continuing global Covid pandemic again resulted in vastly reduced income from rentals and none from the usual fun and fund-raising events. Fortunately, with the easing of restrictions, retail income has started to flow again though it will probably not reach 2019 levels until well into 2022, all being well. As anticipated, although income is now recommencing, we have ended the year with a loss. 
GW reported on the Balance Sheet and Income/Expenditure for the year.
We have in the past benefited from contributions resulting from profits generated by the book “History of Tewin”. Consequently we have treated the reprint as a project in the hope that history will repeat itself... 
In summary, an expected loss for the year because of the Covid pandemic but the signs are that 2022 will be better as rental income improves and more fund-raising activities emerge. I do not anticipate a return to profit in 2022 because considerable uncertainty still exists at the time of writing.
Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank our examiner, Peter George, who has kindly offered his services for our next year.
6.
Election of Officers

Chairman
David Laming

Vice Chairman
Keith St Pier

Secretary
vacant

Treasurer
Geoff Whitbourn

Rentals Administrator
Pat Fulford

Supporters Club Administrator
Lisa Bove

(All proposed LC, seconded TC and agreed)

Peter George thanked and re-appointed as Examiner.
7.
Election of Ordinary Members

Todd Canton

Linda Crawford

John Ling

(All proposed KSP, seconded PF and agreed)
8.
Any Other Business

None



